
Thursday 19th September, 2019 
   

St Joseph’s is a Child Safe School. 
We promote the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children. 

 

Inspire me, Lord,  

so that I may reflect your image  

and likeness a little more clearly each day.  

Amen. 
 

Dear Parents,  
 
Congratulations to our Gr 4 students on receiving their First Communion last Sunday. Thank you to Ms Cooke and 
Mrs Botterill in preparing the students so well. Thank you to Mrs Keely for all the preparation that went on behind 
the scenes. Thank you to the 6 students who sang in the choir, they were beautiful and made the ceremony so 
much more meaningful.  Thank you to Father Denton for his support and the lovely parish celebration of the first 
Eucharist for our students. 
 
Thank you to Jonte’s grandmother for the beautiful flowers that were on the altar and in the church. 
Thank you to Trish Mc Kean, Anoinette Ercolano and Daria Runko for helping with the first Communion lunch for 
our grade 4 students. It was enjoyed by all the children. 
 
We wish Mr Mutimer all the very best for his wedding on Friday 4 October and we know that he and Elissa will 
have a wonderful life together. Mr Mutimer will be away for the first 3 weeks of next term and Mr Hodges will be 
taking PE. 
 
 
 
Congratulations to our Gr 3 & 4 boys who are 
representing St Joseph’s today at Hoop Time. They have 
had a wonderful day AND WON THEIR GRAND FINAL as 
Future Stars.  Thank you to Mr Sandison and Ian Jones for 
helping out today. 
 
 
 
 
 
Tomorrow we are having a special assembly with Mr Brad Rowswell visiting and giving the Grade 5 students who 
competed in the Sandringham’s Writing Guild competition their certificates. Brad will also give the Grade 4’s their 
First Communion certificates. The grades 3,4 5,& 6 will also be talking about their camp experiences. You are all 
welcome to attend: 9 am in the hall. 
 
I hope everyone has a relaxing holiday and that we all get to share in plenty of sunshine. 
I look forward to seeing everyone on Monday 7 October for the start of Term 4  
 
 Kind regards    
 
Carmel  



 
 
 
CEMSIS survey 
Tomorrow is the final day for the survey to be completed and I would ask all parents to try and complete it as it is very 
important in planning for next year and so get all your thoughts and feedback. So far we have 10% of parents complete 
the survey. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Class Structure 2020 
 
Foundation – Mrs Angele 
Gr 1/2 – Mrs Kelliher & Mrs Phyland   
Gr 1/2 – Ms Wood 
Gr 3/4 -  Mrs Botterill & Mrs O’ Brien  
Gr 5 -     Ms Cooke 
Gr 6 -     Mr Sandison & Mr Brooks  
 
Combustible Cladding 
The first stage of removing the combustible cladding begins on Monday 23 September. The combustible 
cladding behind the air conditioning units will be removed over these holidays. Baxter Construction is the 
company that we have employed. I will keep you informed of the next stage when we return from 
holidays. 
 
 

What’s Happening 

 

September 

Fri 20 – Last day for Term 3. Students 

dismissed at 1.00pm 

Fri 20 – Term 3 Breakup Party & Fundraiser at 

Jump Central from 2.00 – 3.00pm 

 

October 

Mon 7 – Term 4 begins 

 

November 

 

Mon 25 – School Musical at Kilbreda 

 

WEEK 1 TERM 4 
Monday 7th October 
4 term begins. 
School hats MUST be worn at lunch and recess. 
Mrs Herd on LSL 
Ms Cooke LSL/ Mrs Kelly 
STEM- Gr 5 & 6  
Tuesday 8th October 
Mrs Herd on LSL 
Ms Cooke LSL/ Mrs Kelly 
STEM Gr 3 & 4  
Wednesday 9th October 
Mrs Herd on LSL 
Ms Cooke LSL/ Mrs Kelly 
Mr Mutimer/ Mr Hodges 
Bayside Gr 6  
1-3.30 pm School production  
Thursday 10th October 
Mrs Herd on LSL 
Ms Cooke LSL/ Mrs Kelly 
St John’s First Aid lessons for all students. 
STEM 1/2  
Friday 11th October 
Ms Cook LSL/Mrs Kelly  
Whole School Mass  

 

 

 

 

St John Ambulance Victoria 
St John Ambulance Victoria will visit our school on Thursday 10 October, to deliver their free 
First Aid in Schools Program to our students. The program takes an innovative approach to 
ensure all First Aid lessons are fun and an interactive experience for students of all learning 
capabilities. Trained St John presenters will lead all students  through tailored sessions on 
the importance of First Aid and what to do in the event of a medical emergency. Our junior 
students learn about how to identify when there is an emergency, keeping themselves safe, 
and how to call for an ambulance. Senior students learn about delivering CPR 
(cardiopulmonary resuscitation) and the things they can do to assist in an emergency.  



 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

FIRST COMMUNION 

Our Yr 4 children received their First Communion last Sunday and did themselves, their 
parents and their school proud. They reverently participated in the celebration  
and were excited for their special day. 
They also had the opportunity to share a special meal together the following day. 
Thank you to the wonderful mothers who organised, set up and hosted their special 
meal together. 
 
 

A huge thank you to Guida (Jonte’s grandmother) 
and Eliza (Jonte’s mum) for the stunning floral 
arrangements in the church on the day of First 
Communion. They are both such talented ladies and 
created superb displays for the special occasion. 
Thank you both again for your kindness. 
 
Also, thank you to Ari Bajurnow, Chloe Mantas, 
Bridget Monaghan, Stephanie Zanon, Edward Jones 
and Reeve Bajurnow who sang in the choir.  
 
Thank you also to Oscar Botterill, Emily McKean and 
Thomas Griffith for being altar servers. 
 
 
 
 

OFF YOUR BACK 
I delivered more than 40 coats to support the appeal for the homeless last week in Elsternwick. The 
organisers were very appreciative of the donations and wanted me to pass on their sincere thanks for our 
community’s generosity. This is a wonderful way for our children to realise they can make a difference to 
those who are most in need. Thank you. 
 

‘WELLBEING 
Positive Behaviour for Learning’ 
Our students are encouraged to practise positive behaviour towards each other to        

      enhance their learning. As they demonstrate these positive behaviours, based on  
      our own school expectations, they earn tokens as rewards. We also refer to our    
         ‘Classroom Positive Behaviour for Learning Flowchart’ if these behaviours are not  
        demonstrated. These minor and major negative behaviours have consequences. 

 
FINAL MAJORS  
*Damaging school property 
*Bullying (physical/verbal aggression) 
*Swearing 
*Ongoing exclusion 
*Stealing 
*Racism 
*Inappropriate behaviour in the toilets 
 
  

       Jenny Keely REL 
 

 

ONLINE LUNCH ORDERS ~ EVERY FRIDAY Please click on this link to place a lunch order 

https://classroomcuisine.com.au 

NUT & POTATO ALLERGY At St Joseph’s we have a no sharing of food policy due to the number of 

students with severe life threatening allergies. In particular, we ask that you PLEASE DO NOT SEND NUTS 

OR NUT BASED PRODUCTS & POTATO CHIP TO SCHOOL. 

https://classroomcuisine/


 

ELECTRONIC SIGNING IN/OUT IPAD 

Please remember to sign your child out of the school when leaving early. It is also necessary to sign in when 

arriving late. The electronic sign in/out ipad is located in the office on the bench. 

 

SCHOOL HOURS 

The school is responsible for the supervision of students from 8.45am. It is important to remember that  

staff who arrive early for school do so to prepare for the day and cannot do this as well as supervise early 

arrivals.  

 

SECOND HAND UNIFORMS 

Donations or enquiries contact Trisha McKean on 0423 979 745. 

 

WORKING WITH CHILDREN CHECK  

A reminder to all parents who wish to assist in the classrooms or on excursions that a WWCC is mandatory 

and should be displayed at all times when helping in the classroom or on excursions. 

 

HEAD LICE – ONCE A WEEK TAKE A PEEK  

Families please check your child’s hair for Head Lice each Sunday before they return to school. Please treat 

immediately if head lice are found. Head lice numbers would be reduced if this quick check happened every 

week. 

 

HEAD INJURIES 

Any child who has a knock / bump to the head will have their parents notified as a precaution. All children 

who are treated in sickbay or on the playground are issued with a First Aid slip; however, often these are not 

seen by Parent. All staff is trained in first aid each year to Level 2, which should be very reassuring for 

parents, but we will not make decisions or judgments regarding head injuries. 

 

STAFF MEETINGS  

Will be held each Wednesday at 3.45pm. Please do not detain teachers on these days.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

TERM 3 BREAKUP PARTY AND FUNDRAISER 

 

Come and join our school community at Jump Central on 

Friday, September 20th – celebrate the end of term! 

We finish at 1pm and an exclusive booking has been made for 

St Joseph’s from 2-3pm. 

Cost is $15 per child, with $5 of every entrance fee being 

returned to St Joseph’s. Please remember to wear your grip 

socks (compulsory) or they may be purchased for $2.  

We are allowed to bring our own food or there is a kiosk if 

required. 

  

 
 

 

2/117 Cochranes Rd, Moorabbin  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

5 Star Tennis Academy [ABN 45 208 385 271] 
                                                                                                     Mark Adlam: Dip.TC. 

                         Registered Tennis Australia 

 

 

2019 SCHOOL HOLIDAY TENNIS CLINICS 

 

HELD AT ST. JOSEPH’S TENNIS CLUB 

 

MONDAY 30TH  September     –  FRIDAY 4th  October 

9.00am – 12.00 noon -  $150 Or $40 daily 

Or 

Hot Shots Clinic (5-7 yr. old) 

9.00AM – 11.00AM -  $120 Or $30 daily 

Students placed in groups according to their standard 

End of week BBQ & awards 

Lots of fun drills and games for maximum enjoyment 

Limited Vacancies 

Discount for enrolments with more than one child in a family. 

 

ALL BOOKINGS: CONTACT MARK  

 

 
 

 

2 DAY TOURNAMENT 
HELD AT STELLA MARIS TENNIS CLUB, BEAUMARIS 

 

MONDAY SEPTEMBER 30TH & TUESDAY OCTOBER 1ST 

9.00AM – 1.00PM 

FEE $40 (Discount for 2 members or more of 1 family & Includes BBQ lunch on Tuesday & prizes) 

ALL BOOKINGS: PHONE, TEXT OR EMAIL PETE 0418534505 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 

5 Star Tennis Academy [ABN 45 208 385 271] 

 Mark Adlam: Dip.TC. 
Registered Tennis Australia 

 

TENNIS COACHING 

TERM 4, 2019 
ENROLMENTS NOW OPEN !!!  

For NEW students(who aren’t currently enrolled) from Prep to Grade 6 

 

HELD AT ST. JOSEPH’S TENNIS CLUB, BLACK ROCK 

Ø Students placed in groups according to their 

standard 

Ø Private lessons & semi private lessons available by 

appointment 

Ø Discount for enrolments with more than one child in 

a family. 

Ø Comprehensive Certificate Programme 

Ø ‘Hot Shots programme for Preps,Grade 1&2 

………..Book in early to guarantee your place 

in this fun programme.  

Ø Before School Classes 8.05am – 8.50am 

AND 

Ø ADULT CLASSES ALSO AVAILABLE !!! 

Ø BROCHURES AVAILABLE AT OFFICE 

 

ALL ENQUIRIES & BOOKINGS CONTACT MARK 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Bayside Mobile Donor Centre  
St Martin’s Church Hall 

78 Dalgetty Road, Beaumaris 3193 

 

Appointments available:  

Monday 7 October   12.30 pm – 7.00 pm 

Tuesday 8 October   12.00 pm – 7.00 pm 

Wednesday 9 October  12.00 pm – 7.00 pm 

Thursday 10 October      1.00 pm – 7.00 pm 

Friday 11 October      8.00 am – 3.00 pm 

 

Make an appointment today. 
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